ISRP Comments/Question: Fund for one year as proposed. 

Response: It should be noted that the Duncan Creek project is currently funded for FY2000 by the Lower Columbia Fish Recovery Board, although additional support will likely be needed. Many inaccuracies within the proposal were overlooked by the ISRP (i.e., level of support by USFWS).

ISRP Comments/Question: The project needs a more clearly defined protocol for monitoring spawning activity and reporting of results (approved by WDFW). Authors should include some estimate of anticipated results. They should also discuss habitat criteria more explicitly (what other conditions are necessary in the Duncan Creek watershed to support anadromous fish?) and explain plans to evaluate results beyond the fact that spawning surveys are to be conducted annually. 

Specific questions and comments that should also be addressed are:

There is no evidence of a watershed assessment plan. From what source will the stock for chum salmon come? Is spawning habitat the only limiting factor for chum? And is the estuary adequate to support juvenile chum? The cost-sharing budget figure (Page 4) appears to be incorrect.

Response: These specific concerns raised by the ISRP were also considered by CBFWA, which is precisely the reason the project was given a poor ranking among the projects proposed for this subbasin.  This project did not meet the management priority threshold for the Lower Columbia Subbasin.
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